
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:     Gronbach Construction (CannonBelles Cheese) Water and 

Sewer Fee Reduction 
 
MEETING DATE: December 15, 2020 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Gronbach Construction is the owner of the building that is being constructed to house 
CannonBelles Cheese.  They are requesting a reduction in the Water and Sewer 
Access Fees that the city collects upon the issuance of a building permit or hookup to 
the city sewer and water.   
 
They will need a 2-inch water service and a 4-inch sewer service hookup for the 
building.  The fee for the 2-inch water is $9,800.00 and the fee for the 4-inch sewer 
service is $5,600.00 or $15,400.  As you have read in the letter, they are not asking for 
a specific amount but do call out another industrial / commercial user that had received 
a reduction in the recent past.  The city actually has reduced fees for several new 
facilities in the past. 
 
This request was brought to the Finance Committee for review and a recommendation.  
It was the consensus of the Finance Committee to lower the SAC and WAC fee from 
$15,400 to $11,200.  This is the minimum fee for commercial/industrial users that 
hookup to our system ($5,600 water $5,600 sewer). 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Please consider and approve a WAC and SAC Fee Reduction for Gronbach 
Construction (CannonBelles Cheese) from $15,400 to $11,200.   
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to reduce the SAC and WAC fees from $15,400.00 to 
$11,200.00 for Gronbach Construction on the CannonBelles Cheese facility.   




